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WINTER 2015

Wishing all of you many blessings in 2015.

We are happy to report that the Seats for Sailors campaign
was a huge success.  We collected a little over $11,000 
in donations!!!!! — more than enough to afford us the oppor-
tunity to bring a day of abundant food, activities, support and
appreciation to homesick recruits from Great Lakes Naval
Training Center on Thanksgiving Day.   

Wheeling Township knew our community would want 
to support these young men and women, but we never 
expected such an overwhelming response.  We originally
thought we needed funds to tra  nsport 55 recruits but when
the Navy advised an additional 50 recruits were available, 
we jumped at the chance to help them take advantage 
of the Legion’s program.  

Therefore in addition to providing transportation for 105 
recruits this past Thanksgiving,  we were able to donate funds
to the 2014 Christmas program for recruits, as well as provide
funds to American Legion Post 208 for transportation to and
from this event for a number of years to come. 

Words cannot express our gratitude for your help with this
super successful campaign.  We are in awe of the generous
spirit of our community and wholeheartedly thank you for
your willingness to help with the continuation of this 
long standing tradition.

With Gratitude for this 
Holiday Season...
We are grateful to all who donated their time,
talents and treasures this past holiday season.
From the Thanksgiving baskets that provided a
hearty meal to those less fortunate, to Santa’s
helpers, who participated with their generous
donations and even assisted by passing out
gifts for the Adopt-a-Family Christmas Program.

We were also blessed by Davita Total Rental
Care, Inc. of Arlington Heights with a $1,000
donation to our Food Pantry as part of their 
annual “The Davita Way of Giving” campaign.

Thank you to all who gave so generously.  We
wish you a wonderful New Year.

(Images: 1. Thanksgiving Baskets 2. Elf Andy Cason
passing gifts  3. Check from DaVita –left to right:
Amy Eddy, Jennifer Clouser, Josephine Monaco, &
Julie Villarreal, Director of General Assistance.)
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FUNDING FOR THESE AGENCIES
PROVIDED BY WHEELING TOWNSHIP

From the Supervisor... 
Michael B. Schroeder

Seats for Sailors
In our last newsletter, we appealed to the community for help with transporting recruits from Great Lakes Navy Training 
Center to and from Arlington Heights for Thanksgiving dinner.  The Legion’s 14 year tradition was possibly in jeopardy 
because vehicles used in the past were no longer available.  Although American Legion Post 208, Sons of the American 
Legion, and the Auxiliary gladly absorb the cost of the event,  we wanted to help ease their burden for transportation.  We
asked for help from the community, and the response to the “Seats for Sailors” campaign was astounding and heartwarming!



SENIOR AND DISABILITY NEWS
CALL 847-259-7730 to register for any of the programs & services offered through Wheeling Township.

SENIOR SCENE programs, hosted by the Wheeling Township Senior
Advisory & Action Council provide educational opportunities for all
seniors.  The timely topics and lively discussion offer older adults a
chance to expand their knowledge and share fellowship.  

Just call our office to register for the upcoming free programs offered at
the Wheeling Township Center on the following dates.  Registration is
limited, so call now to reserve your place!

SENIOR SCENE PROGRAMS

HOW TO SELL MUTUAL FUNDS

Tuesday, February 10 • 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.     

Jack Muldoon, a member of the Wheeling Township Senior
Advisory & Action Council is back for another informative
presentation, not to be missed by anyone who is interested in
learning more about Mutual Funds.  

This presentation will contain a review of the “basics” to use in finding a suitable
fund, allocation and diversification fundamentals and the use of a screener to apply
certain criteria in finding a few desirable mutual funds. Jack is an alumnus of De Paul
University and Harvard University Graduate School of Business with extensive experi-
ence as an instructor, lecturer and speaker.    

Do You Love Old Homes?
SEAR’S HOMES IN CHICAGOLAND
Tuesday, March 10 • 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.     

Lara Solonickne is back again to share her research on Sears,
Roebuck and Company ready-to-build kit homes.

Despite the rash of teardowns in the Chicago area, some of
these houses have managed to survive…undiscovered 
treasures that are hidden in plain sight.

Lara’s presentation will feature the kit homes still standing in Arlington Heights, Mount
Prospect, Des Plaines, and neighboring communities.  Lara lives in Arlington Heights.
She is an architecture enthusiast, blogger and the founder of Sears Homes of
Chicagoland. 

IT’S NEVER TOO LATE TO VOLUNTEER
Tuesday, April 14• 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.     

How you can help your local neighbors in need? 
How you can use your time to meet new people and 
create new experiences? What can you do to make a 
difference?  This presentation will give you a wide range of the many opportunities
available to you to become a  valued volunteer in your community.

Presented by: Bruce Cruz- Career Advocate & member of the Wheeling Township
Senior Advisory & Action Council  Chris Guth – Wheeling Township Senior & 
Disability Services, Assistant Director and Kathy Tiernan – HandsOn Suburban
Chicago, Community Outreach Volunteer

YOUR LIFE, YOUR LEGACY   

How would you like to be 
remembered?

Tuesday, May 12 • 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.     
Your life’s story is a gift to share.  Join us and learn what it means to leave a legacy

and begin reflecting on your journey in life to create a legacy to share 

with generations to come.

Mary Helen Ekstam, Life Learning Advocate and board certified music therapist for
JourneyCare, brings over twenty years of experience in healthcare administration
and outreach.  Come join us to lean how you can share your personal legacy…

TRANSPORTATION SERVICES... 
More Than Just a Ride!
Unable to drive?  Looking for safe and affordable
transportation?  If you are age 60 and over or age 18
and over with a permanent disability, the Wheeling
Township Transportation services may be an answer for your transportation needs.
Our service hours are 9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday through Friday within the
Wheeling Township boundaries, with some exceptions for medical services.   

If you are in need of our transportation services, please call the Wheeling Township
Transportation Department at (847) 259-7743 for program services and eligibility. 

  

Tuesdays & Thursday 
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
• Blood Pressure (no charge) 
• Blood Sugar Screening ($1 charge)
• INR & PRO Time – Anticoagulation 

Therapy Testing ($6 charge)

Cholesterol Screening: 
2nd & 4th Thursday of Each Month • 9:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
(Available to residents 18 years & older)

Eight hour fasting (water only) lipid profile including total cholesterol,
HDL, LDL, triglycerides and blood sugar   ($15.00 charge) Cholesterol
screenings require drawing of a blood sample from the fingertip.

At- home hemoccult screening tests available for $4.00

Generation2Generation, a pilot program  initiated
in October by the Wheeling Township Senior 
Advisory Action Council, links residents of the
Lexington Health Care Center and Wheeling
High School AVID students, providing an oppor-
tunity for students to connect and communicate
with senior residents. Generation2Generation is
a catalyst for intergenerational experiences which
benefit both the senior and student, creating and
developing new relationships and broadening 
understandings.

Miles Suchomel, First Infantry Division veteran, and his
grandson, Sean Hill, Army Reserve,attended the Novem-
ber Senior Scene program honoring our veterans.  Mile’s
grandson, Cory Hill, Sean’s brother, currently serves in
the Army and is stationed in Kuwait.

In a recent letter to the Township, John Gleason, a Prospect Height’s
resident, shared his thoughts on the Meals on Wheels program which
he has been receiving since 2011.

I am thankful for…the Township staff, for the dietitians and cooks,
for the church and community volunteers who deliver the meals,
for the school teachers and students who create the seasonal art
projects, and for the Prospect Heights Garden Club’s beautiful floral
arrangements. We are “Neighbors Helping Neighbors”.

Senior Health Insurance Program – SHIP      
State & Federal Programs guidelines can be 
complicated… SHIP Could Help You!
If you are enrolled in Medicare or have health insurance

questions, our SHIP volunteers may be able to help you. Our dedicated and 
knowledgeable volunteers are trained by the Illinois Department of Insurance to 
assist Medicare and Medicaid participants with understanding their benefit 
coverage, helping with filing their medical bills and claims, explaining Medicare
Supplemental Insurance and Long Term Care Policies, and providing resolution
support for any problems that you might be experiencing.

Medicare and health insurance can be complicated and challenging systems to
evaluate, understand and access.  

If you are nearing Medicare eligibility and have questions regarding traditional
Medicare, Medicare Advantage Plans Medicare Part B or Medicare supplements,
our SHIP counselors are here to help you.

If you are a member of a local civic group, faith community or an organization that
would like to learn more about Medicare and how recent changes might affect
you, our SHIP volunteers are available to come and speak to your group.

You can make an appointment to meet with a SHIP volunteer at the Wheeling
Township Center or arrange for our counselors to speak to your group by calling
847-259-7730.

Wheeling Township recognizes the importance of older adults to 
remain living independently in their homes and their communities.

The following health services, administered by the Township nurse, are
available by appointment, for residents 60 years and over.

MEDICAL SERVICES

INNOVATIVE TOWNSHIP PROGRAMS BRIDGE THE 
GENERATIONS TO BUILD COMMUNITIES OF CONCERN…

(L-R) Bruce Varela, Wheeling High School
AVID Coordinator,    Rich Rosen and Kathy
Kasprowicz, Wheeling Township Senior
Advisory Council members. 



CALL 847-259-7730 to register for any of the programs & services offered through Wheeling Township.

We send our heartfelt thanks to each private citizen who shared with us and to our schools, churches, business and community donors listed below:

Ahrens & Condill, Inc. 
Aldi
Argon Medical Device
Arlington Countryside Church
Arlington Heights Junior Woman’s Club
Arlington Heights Memorial Library
Arlington Heights Memorial Library, 

Circulation Dept.
Arlington Heights Neighbor Moms
Arlington Heights Park District
Arlington Heights Woman’s Club
Arlington Heights Noon Rotary
Arlington Heights Sunset Rotary 
Arlington Hts. Park Dist. CAP of 

Windsor School
Belmont Village Senior Living
Block and Company
BMO Harris Bank
Boy Scout Troop 32-First Presbyterian

Church
Buffalo Grove High School
Buffalo Grove High School Interact Club
Buffalo Grove Lincolnshire Chamber of

 Commerce
Cambridge Women’s Club
CCP Inc., Financial Planning Services
Chippers Golf League/Sunrisers 

Bowling League
Christ Centered Instruction Ministries
Christian Church of Arlington Heights 
Christian Family Movement 
Church of the Incarnation UMC
Cleats Manufacturing
College of American Pathologists-

HR & Governance
College of American Pathologists-IS
Community Education Travel
Congregation Beth Judea 

Continuity of Care-In Working Order
Creative Group, Inc.
Cub Scout Pack 129 
Cub Scout Pack 132-Den 6 
Cub Scout Pack 169-Sunrise Rotary
Cub Scout Pack 269 
Daisy Troop 41997 
Davita Total Renal Care, Inc.
Dryden Elementary School 
ECS Financial Services, Inc.
Elite Martial Arts and Fitness Center 
Elite Soccer Community Organization
Faith Lutheran Church
Fed Ex Ground 
GMK, LLC 
First Church of Christ Scientist 
Fisher Clinical Services 
Five Star Heating & Air, Inc. 
Fluid Management, Inc.
Foxboro Apartments 
Girl Scout Troop #41776 Olive-

Mary Stitt 
Grace Lutheran Church 
Greek American Rehab
Greenbrier Elementary School
Happy Old Guys 
Heil & Kay Insurance Agency, Inc.
Hersey High School Service Over Self
Highland-Chestnut Book Club
H-O-H Water Technology, Inc. 
Indian Guides/Princesses-

Algonquin Federation
Jeffrey A. Rabin & Associates 
Kinder Care 
Korean Central United Methodist

Church
Lake Zurich High School 
Lincoln Middle School 

Lions Club of Arlington Hts. Foundation 
Lions Club of Buffalo Grove 
Living Faith Bible Church 
Luther Village
Luther Village Spiritual Enrichment 
Lutheran Church of the Cross Food 

Pantry 
Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd
MacArthur Middle School
Mann, Weitz & Associates, LLC
Munch's Supply Co, Inc. 
National Louis University
Northern Suburban Special Recreation

Association Ela Group
North Northfield United Methodist

Church
Northwest Community Hospital
Northwest Covenant Church 
Northwest Elite Lions Football Team 
Northwest Special Recreation Association
Northwest Suburban Montessori School
NPN360 
Olive Mary Stitt Elementary School 
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church 
PEO Chapter ER 
Prospect Heights Dist. 23 Central 

Administration 
Prospect Heights Public Library 
Prospect High School Marching Knights 
Protect-A-Bed
Pulsation Yoga- Students & Staff 
Quilter's Destination 
Redemption Bible Church 
Relevant
Re/Max Suburban
Rolling Green Country Club - 9 Hole

Golf League 
Sonshine Tuesday School 

Soul 2 Soul Healing and Coaching
South Middle School 
St. Basil of Ostrog Serbian 

Orthodox Church
St. James School Parents' Club
St. Paul Lutheran Church-LWML 
Taylor Plumbing, Inc.
Team Logic IT of Arlington Heights
The Cove School 
The Opus Group
The Pointe Apartments 
Therm Flo 
Thomas Middle School
Thomas Middle School-

Gamma Team
Thunderbelles Bowling 

League, c/o Brunswick
TopCo Associates LLC 
Toshiba Business Solutions 
Town Place Condominiums
United Way North-Northwest 
US Elite Martial Arts 
US Tsubaki 
Village Bank and Trust
Wa Pa Ghettis Pizza 
Walgreen Elves
Walgreens Store #5609 
Walgreens Infusion Services
Westgate School - 1st & 2nd 

grade classes
Wheeling Police Dept. 

Alumni Board 
Wheels, Inc. 
Willow Creek Small Group
Windsor Elementary School
Wiss, Janney, Elstnes Assoc., Inc. 
Wolters Kluwer/CCH 
Your Travel Minder

WITH OUR SINCERE THANKS AND GRATITUDE TO ALL...

STOP IN TO IMPROVE YOUR DRIVING SKILLS… 
Secretary of State RULES OF THE ROAD Review Course
The one-session Secretary of State Refresher Course will help prepare 
you for your driving test and soothe those road test jitters! The review 
course, taught by knowledgeable volunteers, combines an explanation 
of the driving examination with a practice written examination.  

If you are interested in this course, offered from 9:30 a.m. – noon on 
the following Thursdays, please call our office to register:
� March 12    � May 14   � July 9

SAVE TIME AND STAY IN YOUR OWN NEIGHBORHOOD
SECRETARY OF STATE WILL BE AT THE TOWNSHIP ON 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 22 • 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM

Call for an appointment…Services available include vision screening, duplicate 
license, corrected license, driver’s license renewal, State I.D. card, license plate
stickers. There are NO ROAD TESTS available! 

AARP – SMART DRIVER CO   URSE 
Tune Up Your Driving Skills...
In cooperation with AARP, Wheeling Township offers the AARP Safe 
Driving Program, designed to help you tune up your driving skills, 
learn about normal age-related physical changes, adjust your driving 
to allow for the changes and reduce your traffic violations.    

Call our office to register for one of the following two day sessions.  A $12.00
charge for AARP members and $14.00 for non-members applies for the two session
class. Checks should be made payable to AARP and mailed or dropped off at the
Township Office prior to your first class
Class is on Monday & Wednesday, 5:30 p.m.- 9:30 p.m. on the following dates:
�  March 2 & March 4  � April 6 & April 8  � May 4 & May 6  � June 1 & June 3
Upon the completion of the two-session class, you will be issued a certificate,
which may be submitted to your auto insurance company for a possible discount. 
Jesse White, Secretary of State   -   Department of Drivers Service

Don’t Forget  to File Your Tax Return…
Are you a senior citizen who needs help filing
your 2014 State and Federal income tax forms?
Wheeling Township partners with the AARP
Senior Tax Assistance Program to have trained
tax counselor volunteers at our facility to assist
with filing simple income tax forms.

Call our office to schedule an appointment for
the following Fridays:    

• February 6, 13, 20 and 27     • March 6, 13, 20, 27     • April 10 

Please bring the following information with you at the time of your appointment
in order to maximize the tax counselor’s time and expedite the filing process
* All tax returns filed at Wheeling Township will be paperless.

• Copy of your 2013 filed tax return   
• Photo Identification and Proof of Social Security Number
• If filing jointly, both  individuals must be present at the appointment time

UNDERSTANDING THE SURROGATE DECISION MAKERS

Tuesday, March 10  •  1:30-3:00 p.m.

Wheeling Township Center
Kathryn Casey, JD, Dutton & Casey, Attorneys At Law, will present this informative
program at the Wheeling Township Center, addressing the following topics:
•Powers of Attorney for Healthcare and Property

•Healthcare Surrogate Act

•Mental Health Preference Treatment Declaration Act

•Guardianships  

This program is for senior citizens, caregivers, and professionals. 1.5 continuing 
education credits will be awarded to Illinois nurses, counselors, and social workers.

There is no cost to attend this program.  Registration is required, please call
Wheeling Township at 847.259-7730 or events@elderwerks.com.



Highway Commissioner Scott Saewart

SENIOR RENEWAL APPLICATIONS WERE MAILED
Under current law, Senior Exemptions must be renewed every year. Anyone who 
received a senior exemption on their property in the past and still qualifies for the 
exemption must submit a renewal form each year. The Cook County Assessor’s Office
mailed senior citizen renewal applications for senior citizen property tax exemptions
in early January. Those renewal forms are to be returned to the Cook County Assessor’s
office by February 4, 2015, or as soon thereafter as possible. It is not too late to return
the forms if you have not yet done so. 

The renewal form that was mailed is a two-part application. THE FIRST PAGE OF THE
RENEWAL APPLICATION MUST BE COMPLETED, SIGNED AND RETURNED TO
THE COOK COUNTY ASSESSOR BY ALL SENIORS entitled to the senior exemption
on their principal residence.  The Senior Freeze worksheet need only be completed
and signed by those seniors who qualify for the Senior Freeze exemption. Total house-
hold income for the Senior Freeze exemption cannot exceed $55,000 for the 2013
income tax year and the senior must have resided in the home as a principal 

residence for January 1, 2013, and January 1, 2014.  The senior applications that
have been mailed are for 2014 property taxes payable in 2015. The savings from the 
exemptions will appear on the second installment tax bills scheduled to be mailed 
in July of 2015.  

Eligibility for Senior Citizen Exemptions (Born in 1949 or Earlier)
There are two senior citizen property tax exemptions:

1)The Senior Exemption, available to all seniors regardless of income, reduces the
Equalized Assessed Value on your 2nd Installment bill by 5,000.  That can equate 
into a savings of $400 or more annually on the property tax bill.  

2)The Senior Freeze may provide some seniors with additional savings if the 
combined income of all occupants in a senior’s household is less than $55,000 
(for income tax year 2013), and if the senior has been an owner-occupant of the 
house since January 1, 2013.

Exemptions can only be taken on one property, and that must be the owner’s principal
residence.  One senior/senior freeze exemption per household is permitted.

If you have questions, need a form or help in completing the form, please contact 
us at 847-259-1515 or by visiting the Wheeling Township Assessor’s office. We ask
that you have your property index number available when you call or visit with any
property tax questions. 

Homeowners who were born in 1949 and turned sixty-five in 2014 will not receive
senior application forms when the senior renewal forms are mailed.  A first-time 
applicant must complete the 2014 Homeowner/Senior Exemption application or the
2014 Senior Freeze application and attach a copy of the most recent property tax bill
and a current driver’s license or a valid Illinois State I.D at the address of the subject
property.  The forms are available online at www.cookcountyassessor.com or from
our office.  They can be mailed to the address on the form or dropped at our office for 
forwarding to the Cook County Assessor’s office.

Homeowners who were born in 1950 and will turn 65 in 2015 will not be eligible for
the senior exemptions until 2016 when Cook County property owners pay on property
taxes for 2015.

New Homeowner Packets and Disabled Persons and Disabled Veterans
Renewal Forms
New Homeowner Packets and Disabled Persons and Disabled Veterans renewal 
exemption forms will be mailed sometime in late January or early February 2015.

From the Assessor – Jerry Sadler
We are now gearing up for the Consolidated Election to be held on Tuesday, April
7, 2015.  These elections are for local offices such as village boards, school boards,
and park and library boards throughout our Township.  For example, the residents
of Arlington Heights will elect four Village Trustees in a nonpartisan Consolidated
Election on April 7.  Mount Prospect voters will vote to elect three (3) trustees to
serve on the Mount Prospect Village Board from May 1, 2015 through April 30,
2019. You can check the Cook County Board of Elections website for information
about the elections in your area at the following website: http://www.cookcounty-
clerk.com/elections/2015elections/Pages/default.aspx . 

VOTER REGISTRATION: Once you are registered, you do not have to register
again, unless you move to another residence or change your name.  If you need to
register to vote, you must register by March 10, 2015 to vote on April 7.  

You can register at the Clerk’s Office, Monday-Friday, between 9:00-4:30.  All you
need are two forms of identification (one showing your current address), be a citi-
zen of the United States, be 18 years of age or older by Election Day (you can be
17 years of age when registering as long as you are 18 years of age on election
day), and live in the Township for at least 30 days before the election. For natural-
ized citizens, you must prove the date of your naturalization (naturalization certifi-
cate is good proof). You may also register to vote at the Rolling Meadows Court
House, Clerk’s Office, located at the corner of Wilke and Euclid in Rolling Meadows.

Online Registration: Illinois has also enacted online voter registration at
https://ova.elections.il.gov. When registering online, you will need to have a state
issued driver’s license or state-issued ID. Those who register online will be required
to enter the date the ID was issued as well as the last four digits of their social 
security number. The information will be checked against existing voter registration
databases and also against a database run by the Illinois Secretary of State's office
that keeps signatures on state issued identification or driver’s licenses.  The check 
of signatures is to prevent voter fraud. A voter's signature must match the one on
file in order to vote. If there's a discrepancy, those who register online may be 
required to provide additional information before they can vote or they may 
receive a provisional ballot.  

JUDGES OF ELECTION: Election judges can receive up to $175 every election 
and equipment managers $300.  This includes working Election Day, successfully
completing training and assisting with polling place set-up before Election Day.  If you
would like to serve as an election judge for the April 7, 2015 Consolidated Election,
contact either the Republican headquarters at 847-632-1774 or Democratic head-
quarters at http://wheelingdems.com. You may get information by visiting the Cook
County Clerk’s website at http://www.cookcountyclerk.com/elections /election
judges. To qualify, you must be a registered voter and live in Cook County.

KEY DATES — CONSOLIDATED ELECTION APRIL 7, 2015
2/26/2015 First day to apply for a mail ballot
3/10/2015 Last day to register to vote
3/11/2015 First day of grace period registration and voting
3/23/2015 First day of early voting
4/2/2015 Last day to request a mail ballot, including military and overseas voters
4/4/2015 Last day of early voting
4/4/2015 Last day of grace period registration and voting
4/7/2015 Election Day

VEHICLE STICKERS: If you just moved into an unincorporated area, you can buy 
vehicle stickers ½ price if purchased within 60 days of moving. If you purchased a
car, vehicle stickers are also ½ price if bought within 30 days of buying the car. 

From the Clerk — Joanna Gauza

We have received requests for details about the marking of trees in some unincorporated areas. The following 
article from The Forest Preserve of Cook County may be of interest to all residents, especially those in the 
unincorporated areas near Portwine Road and Forest View Drive.

HABITAT RESTORATION TO BEGIN NEAR WHEELING 
Starting in December 2014, the Forest Preserves of Cook County will begin a new phase of work this
month to restore 259 acres of forest preserve land near northwest suburban Wheeling. Contractors 
will remove a large number of trees from the Portwine, Dam #1 Woods and Willow-Sanders properties,
which stretch from Willow Road in the south to Lake-Cook Road in the north. The project began last
winter with smaller-scale, targeted brush clearing in more sensitive areas. This next phase will be 
more dramatic.

Many of the trees being removed are invasive species that encroached on previously open land in the 
absence of fire. Others were planted in the middle of the last century, when conservation efforts were
biased toward preserving forested landscapes. As the field of conservation has evolved, however, 
scientists have come to understand the critical role of grasslands and other open environments in 
preserving our region’s biodiversity.

The major restoration push will continue through the winter, and aims to restore habitat for plants and 
animals native to our prairies and woodlands. Removing trees will increase the amount of sunlight 
that reaches the ground, encouraging the growth of grasses, sedges and wildflowers. These will provide
food and shelter to a greater diversity of wildlife, as well as reducing soil erosion. In some areas, the work
will leave selected trees in place, creating savanna and providing a buffer from street traffic.  

The restoration work this winter will cost $500,000, and is being paid for with wetland mitigation funds
from the Illinois Tollway Authority.  The Forest Preserves will be using most of the wood removed for
restoration to produce lumber and firewood. (It is typically either burned or chipped onsite.) This will
save approximately $235,000 over the course of the project.  For further information concerning this 
project, contact the Cook County Forest Preserve District or your Cook County Commissioner director.

Wheeling Township funds a variety of important human care services
for residents of all ages.  Because of Township funding, services 
provided by these agencies are available to residents on a sliding-
scale basis.

FUNDING FOR THESE AGENCIES
PROVIDED BY WHEELING TOWNSHIP

� Alexian Center for Mental Health

� Avenues to Independence

� Catholic Charities 
(housing, senior services)

� Center for Enriched Living

� Children’s Advocacy Center

� Clearbrook Center

� Countryside

� Escorted Transportation Services

� Faith Community Homes

� GERO Solution

� Hands On Suburban Chicago

� The Harbour

� JourneyCare

� Journeys - The Road Home

� Life Span

� Lutheran Services of Illinois 
Behavioral Health Services 
Program

� Midwest Council for Children 
with Disabilities

� NCH Foundation 
MH Navigator Program

� Northwest Compass
(childcare, headstart, housing)

� Omni Youth Services

� P.H.D.

� Salvation Army

� Shelter, Inc.

� St. Mary’s Services

� Suburban Primary HealthCare / 
Access to Care

� WINGS


